JUNE 4, 1985-1 P.M.

On June 4,1985, at 1 p.m., The Haymarket Town Council met in Town Hall with Mr. Jack Proctor, Adminstrator, Office of Uniform Building Code. Present were; Gertrude Bean, Sam Crouch, RicharddBird, Terri Freeborn, Fewell Melton, John Berger, Jim and Norma Brown and Town Attorney, Turner Smith.

The purpose of the special meeting was to discuss a house in Madison Acres, Lot #4, purchased by the Edward Baileys from Jim Brown and a letter they received in regards to their property from Mr. Proctor listing some items wrong with the house.

AT the meeting Mr. Proctor went over the items listed and explained IF they do exsist, they are in violation of the USBC. The Builder, Jim Brown, told of all the extra expenses he has occured with the property and is still willing to fix what is wrong if it is in violation, however there have been times when the Baileys would not permit his workers into the house.

Attorney Smith has advised the Baileys on several occassions that unless somthing is a health hazard or provides a dangerous situation, it is between them and the Builder an not the Town of Haymarket.

At the conclussion of the meeting, it was agreed by all to get the situation straightened out which would be favorable to all concerned. Mr. Proctor was also going to write to the Baileys explaining a few things to them.

The June 4th meeting adjourned at 2;15 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

GERTRUDE BEAN. MAYOR